## **Burton Latimer Medical Centre Patient Participation Group**

Minutes of the PPG meeting held on 3 April 2023 at 6pm at Burton Latimer Medical Centre.

Brian (Chair); Helen Beesley, HB(Practice Manager); Dr Martin McGrath; Joanne Burns, Jo (Secretary); Julia; Rachel; Sue; Denise; Martin; Peter; Bill (Notetaker) Present:

1.	Apologies and Welcomes and Chair's Report All present plus Dr M. McGrath in attendance. Brief formalities from Chair.	Action: NFA
2.	Minutes of the last meeting The minutes of the meeting held on 6 February 2023 had been previously circulated and were accepted as a correct record and signed by the Chair. The minutes would be posted onto the website and the Patient Participation Group Notice Board following the meeting.	<ul><li>Jo to post on the website</li><li>Jo to print and put onto Patient Participation</li></ul>
4.		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Sue asked if seasonal variations were a factor in the excess workloads noted. Dr McGrath acknowledged some effect but a greater influence was the constant and complex necessity to balance the allocation of clinical resource between managing long term patient conditions and intervening with day patients to minimise the number becoming urgent or long-term cases. Bill provided previously circulated calculations using national data.	

5.	Newsletter	
0.	After a general discussion it was decided to press ahead with a visual based	Bill to revise original format
	online Newsletter with maybe just 5 key headlines and a paragraph about the	& edit and set content
	PPG. Helen suggested the growing successes of the Social Prescriber and	provided
	her increasing acceptance by patients would be a good item to include.	provided
	Denise suggested items related to national campaigns, which was accepted,	PPG Members to Monitor
	but tracking forthcoming activities will require monitoring of "NHS Campaigns"	"NHS Campaigns"
	via a regular Google search	Time campaigne
6.	Confidential Matter	
	Brian referred very briefly, without details, to correspondence that Helen and	
	Dr. McGrath declared to be beyond the remit of the PPG. Helen will deal with	NFA
	the matter, as appropriate outside the meeting.	
	PPG members were advised not to become involved in anything beyond the	
	scope of the PPG, but to ask such enquirers to contact the surgery direct.	
	PPG members must not act as an advocate for patients.	
7.	Test Results	
	Dr. McGrath explained the complicated and involved processes for managing	
	and administering and communicating test results. This very clearly shed light	Consider for a brief note in
	on the reasons for the somewhat confusing text messages sent to patients.	the Newsletter
	Each test has to be clinically assessed and individually routed. If further follow-	
	up is required the patient will be notified to this effect.	Dill ( ) L ( NADD
8	NAPP	Bill to circulate NAPP
	Brian thanked Helen for enrolling the PPG into NAPP, but limited discussion	booklets & research survey
	this time as it was getting late.	tools for next time, latest
9	Bill identified online surveys of all 14200 patients as the most pertinent item.	
9	Carers Support  Denise reminded the group of Carers' Week June 4 <sup>th</sup> to 9 <sup>th</sup> 2023	PPG to suggest ideas to
	Denise also wishes to establish a local Carers' Support Group.	members and to Denise in
	Encouragement and support was offered by Sue and Helen (particularly for	particular.
	the week's event).	particular.
	Denise stressed the importance of encouraging and helping young carers to	
	self identify and to seek help.	
	Rachel & Dr. McGrath suggested using the vaccination days to spread the	
	message.	
10.	Date and Time of Next Meeting	Members to confirm
	The next meeting will be on 5 June 2023 at 6pm in the Conference Room,	attendance when Agenda is
	Burton Latimer Medical Centre.	issued
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:08

Signed	(Chair)	Date
-	` '	